
SCENE 1

Obnoxious music.

MARY
Turn that off.

The volume lowers.

MARY
Dammit John, all the way. I can’t 
see anything.

JOHN
How does turning off the radio 
make you see better?

MARY
Just turn it off. You know what, 
fine, here, I’ll do it for you. 
Why do you have to be like this?

Music cuts off.

MARY
Hey, in the back. You two doing 
alright?

JOHN
They can’t hear us.

MARY
Why are they asleep right NOW? I 
need to find the cabin. I can’t 
see any of the god damn road signs 
down here, it’s the middle of the 
god damn night. I really need them 
to be awake. Wake them up.

JOHN
We can always pull over. Sleep in 
the car... If you know what I 
mean.

MARY
Chrissake John, we just need to 
find the cabin. Would you help me 
out here or are you gonna keep 
acting like a fu--

The car hits something.

There are roars through the mission at random times.

MARY
Jesus Christ!!!

The car spins out of control.
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JOHN
What did you hit! What was that?!

Groans

JOHN
Do you see that? What the hell is 
that?

MARY
Get out of the car! Get out! Go! 
You two at the back, get out now! 
Run! RUN!!!

SCENE 2

Ringtone sound.

JOHN
Oh my god! Did you see that... 
that… animal? Was it an animal? 
Did you see?
We’re all split up, but I think I 
just saw Mary near the lake. Do 
you know that lake? Just keep 
running and we should all meet 
somewhere there. I think it’s 
better to stay off the main road, 
where that thing can easily see 
us.
Also, turn that damn sound off! I 
think every animal in the forest 
could hear you!

SCENE 3

MARY
Hey, it’s Mary. I’m with John now. 
We’ve found the cabin, so we’re 
safe... I guess. You need to get 
here ASAP. Do you know where you 
are?

(Beat)
Dammit, how can I give you 
directions if you don’t know where 
you are? Are you close to the lake 
at least? Maybe call me or John 
from there and we’ll try to steer 
you.

SCENE 4

JOHN
You’re very close, we can see you 
now from the cabin. I think that 
the monster went off in other 
direction, but better keep running 
I guess.

(MORE)
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JOHN (CONT’D)
Just keep going by the lake and 
you’ll see the cabin very soon. 
And yeah, definitely keep off the 
main road, I think we can see some 
movements there.

SCENE 5

MARY
Get it! Quick!

JOHN
Where is Sally? I thought that 
Sally is with you! Oh Jesus Mary, 
why didn’t you call her?!

MARY
Her phone is dead.

JOHN
So where the hell is she now?!

MARY
John! Be quiet!
Sally will be fine. It was just a 
weird animal. Just an animal. 
It’ll go away.

JOHN
Just an animal?! I can’t deal with 
this. I need to sit down.

(Beat)
We need to go back there and find 
her. Well, I’m going back there to 
find her, you can stay in, if you 
like.

MARY
We’re going with you.

Mission accomplished


